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We are committed to safeguarding children, young people and vulnerable adults.  The PCC has adopted 

the Church of England’s policies and best practice on safeguarding which may be found on the Church of 

England website and also on the Diocese of Chelmsford website. 
 

There will be a service of Holy Communion every Sunday at 9.15am in St Thomas’ Church.  At the time 

of going to press we are still awaiting guidance from the Church of England in regard to Stage 4 and will 

update the website as soon as we receive the relevant information.  Masks will still need to be worn. 
 

We will be having a 10.30am modern language Communion service each week on Zoom, for log-on 

details contact Beth Horton on 07853 335880.  Lists of the services and service sheets to download are 

available on the services page of the new St Thomas’ website: https://stthomaschurchupshire.com/ 

 

SERVICES AND DIARY FOR AUGUST 

Sunday 1st  HOLY COMMUNION  

Readings:  Ephesians 4:1-16, John 6: 24-35 

Sunday 8th  HOLY COMMUNION 

Readings:   Ephesians 4:25-5:2; John 6:35, 41-51 

2.30-4.30pm  AFTERNOON TEAS 

Wednesday 11
th

   12noon-2pm  COMMUNITY LUNCH 

Sunday 15th  HOLY COMMUNION 

Readings:  Ephesians 5: 15-20; John 6:51-58 

Sunday 22nd  HOLY COMMUNION 

Readings:  Ephesians 6: 10-20; John 6:56-69 

  2.30-4.30pm  AFTERNOON TEAS 

Sunday 29th  HOLY COMMUNION 

Readings:  James 1:17-27; Mark 7:1-8, 14. 15: 21-23 
 

The church will be open every Monday and Thursday from 11.30am to 12.30pm for private prayer only.  

Covid-19 restrictions apply. 

 
If the only prayer you ever said was ‘thank you’ you would have said all the prayers 

          Meister Eckhart 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
You are invited to offer names to be added to our prayer diary to remember those who are unwell or 

unhappy.  First names only are required as God will know who we are praying for. 

Contact Lyn Wackett on 01992 711573 or email lynanddavewackett@hotmail.co.uk  
 

This month we pray for Glenis, Laura, Alan & Pam, Lesley, Charlie & John, Anne, Pam & John, 

Barbara, Vernon, Mal, Louise, Sue, Ann & Cyril, Rosalind, Doreen, Barry, Maureen, George, Beverly, 

Terry, June, Rose, Peggy, Shirley, Mick, Sarah, Sheila, Jackie, Jean, Barbara, Andrea and her Mum and 

Dad, Nina, Dave & Bridget. 

https://stthomaschurchupshire.com/
mailto:lynanddavewackett@hotmail.co.uk


 

CHURCHYARD TIDYING 

We will be meeting in the churchyard every Saturday from 10am to work in the churchyard.  Everyone 

welcome to come along and help.  Due to Covid-19 restrictions we will not be able to have a shared lunch 

in the church, so bring a snack or lunch with you depending on how long you can stay. 

 

CHURCH FLOWERS 

Following the wedding of Paul & Anita on 17 July the church has been filled with flowers as well as for 
the dedication by Terry Jones.  A big thank you to those who have helped with flowers, Kate Dale, Terri 
Catlin, Eleanor Huxter, Maureen Smith, Anne Smith as well as for Maureen’s needlework skills with the 
curtains. 
Each month we can create memorial dedications, wedding, anniversary or special occasion flowers – all 
can be arranged for any week – contact Marion Locke 07789 643147 or email 
marionne.locke@btinternet.com to discuss. 
Anyone wishing to practice or create a design of their own are very welcome, do make contact as above 
to arrange access. 
 

CAN YOU HELP?......................  ST THOMAS SUNDAY TEAS  

We are hoping to stage our Sunday Teas from August.  If you have a few hours to spare on a Sunday 

afternoon please get in touch so we can include you in our volunteer team.  

There are numerous tasks involved in preparation within Covid guidelines and we are seeking to enlist a 

team to help us with this, either to bake cakes, help with making tea or tidying, cleaning and clearing.  If 

you would like to offer your time, maybe for a few hours one Sunday afternoon per month we would be 

delighted to hear from you.  Do call Maureen Smith 01992 787334 with your details.  THANKYOU. 
 

ST THOMAS’ SUNDAY TEAS 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES: 

SUNDAY 8
th

 AUGUST :  2.30 TO 4.30 pm 

SUNDAY 22
nd

 AUGUST  :  2.30 TO 4.30 pm 

SUNDAY 5
th

 SEPTEMBER  :  2.30 to 4.30 pm 

SUNDAY 19
th

 SEPTEMBER  :  2.30 to 4.30 pm 
 

COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

WEDNESDAY 11
th

 AUGUST  :  12 noon to 2pm 

WEDNESDAY 22
nd

 SEPTEMBER  :  12noon to 2pm 

Bookings essential - phone : Pauline Callaghan 07899 846711 

 

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER 

Our mailing list to receive the electronic version is now in excess of 30 participants so if you are not one 

of those and wish to be included please send your email address to : marionne.locke@btinternet.com.  

We are looking to reduce our ‘paper footprint’ for climate change by printing fewer copies – your 

contribution will help. 

 

Insure your home and help the church 

St Thomas insures the church through a company called Ecclesiastical, which specialises in church 

insurance.  However, they also provide home insurance and for every new home insurance policy taken 

out with Ecclesiastical, they will donate £130 to an Anglican church of your choice.  The company has 

been awarded the First Place Gold Ribbon in this year’s independent Fairer Finance Customer 

Experience Ratings.  So if your home insurance is due for renewal, why not consider Ecclesiastical 

Trust130 and help the church at the same time.  Ring 08007830 130 or go to 

www.ecclesiastical.com/trust130 for more information.  The offer is open until 31 December 2021. 

 

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 

Thank you to the people who have sent in articles to be included in the Newsletter.  Please keep them 

coming!  Anything: maybe a poem you have written, what you have been doing in the garden or indoors 

to keep occupied during lockdown , etc, it all makes for interesting reading. 

mailto:marionne.locke@btinternet.com
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The Vicar writes: 

August is for many of us a time of rest.  Schools out, work often slows down and lots of us have a total break with 

a week or two of holiday.  

 

Taking time to rest is an important human need and yet, it’s the human need that we often feel most guilty about. 

Our modern world is a frenetic place, and our perception of our own worth is often linked to the amount we can 

produce. To be always busy is now seen as a virtue rather than a vice.  

 

It was not always thus. God has much to say about rest and the importance of it in our lives. Indeed from the very 

beginning he valued rest, taking the seventh day of creation as a day to relax and kick back and enjoy what he has 

created.  

Jesus also emphasised the value of rest “Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you 

rest” he is quoted as saying in Matthews Gospel.  

 

But my favourite story of rest comes in the Old Testament book of 1 kings chapter 19.  

The prophet Elijah having won a great victory over the false priests of Baal was hunted down and his life 

threatened by an incredibly angry Queen Jezebel. Having fled into the desert Elijah sits down and asks God to let 

him die, he had had enough. Instead God causes him to fall asleep and upon waking ensures he has food to eat. 

Restored and refreshed Elijah is able to continue on in his mission for God…. Which just goes to show you must 

never underestimate the power of a good nap and something to eat.  

 

Rest is God given and God ordained and it is something we need ensure we build into our life’s pattern. To rest one 

day a week and one month a year is not a sign of weakness or a pause in our life’s mission – it is part of that 

mission, it is what enables it to continue   

 

So I pray that your August be restful and may it refresh and renew you for the rest of the year ahead.  

 

Blessings, Jane 

CHURCHWARDEN’S CHATTER 

The installation of new mats, curtains and blind together with a revised layout of seating and font has given the 

church a new look to welcome the congregation and visitors in light of the change of Covid-19 restrictions. 

 

The Events Group have proposed a number of future events as follows: 

 Sunday Teas:   8
th
 & 22

nd
 August, 5

th
 & 19

th
 September, 2.30-4.30pm 

 Lunches:  Wednesday 11
th
 August and 22

nd
 September 12noon-2pm  

 Macmillan Coffee Morning:   Friday 24
th
 September 11am-2pm 

All subject to Covid-19 restrictions on the day. 

 

Gwen Hall and Ruth Moore are kindly producing a risk assessment for all events. 

We are looking for volunteers to help at events, also Catering Certificate holders and First Aid Certificate holders. 

 

Sunday Teas will be by waitress service with Wendy Wilkinson on 07725 039933 as our cake producers 

coordinator as each cake provided must have the cake producer’s name and recipe/ingredients attached to comply 

with legislation. 

 

Summer Lunch menu: ham/cheese/egg, a selection of salads and pickles, French bread and butter, dessert of your 

choice with cream or custard plus tea or coffee all for £7.50 per person to be paid on the day.  Pauline 07899 

846711 will take all bookings for the lunches no later than the Monday before the lunch, needing your name, 

contact number and choice of lunch.  There will also be a raffle and a produce stall on the day. 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning: become a Star Baker over night!  We will have two classes: under 16 years and over 

16 years, male or female.  To enter, bake a cake of your choice and bring it to the church as a donation by 10.40am 

on the day (Friday 24
th
 September) for judging at 11am.  The cakes will be used with coffee or tea as all proceeds 

and donations to this event will be sent to Macmillan Nurses. 

 

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY – to ensure continued delivery of our free paper newsletter if there is anyone with 

free time to deliver to local addresses please contact Lyn Wackett. 

 

ANAGRAM 

Unscramble this 10 letter anagram: HAGHOPPORT.   The answer will be found elsewhere in the Newsletter. 



 

THE CHURCH OF THE HOLY INNOCENTS, HIGH BEACH 

SUNDAY   AFTERNOON   TEAS  
 

Start on Sunday 2 nd  May       2.00 to 5.30 pm  
(Subject to Covid -19 Restrictions)  

 

Tables will be socially distanced in the Churchyard    You must be seated at a table throughout your visit  
Maximum of six people to a table or two families     Waitress service only       

 Menus of avail able cakes on each table  
£2.00 a slice and 50p for a cup of tea/coffee       Whole Cake £10.00  

We are trying our best to keep everyone safe and at the same time offer our usual warm welcome and 
hospitality.   Until restrictions are completely lifted, we can not offer any entertainment during the afternoons 

nor trips up the bell tower  
We are really looking forward to seeing all our ñregularsò again after such a long break. 

Take care and stay safe.  
 

 
GROWERS CORNER 

Sharpen your shears and check your hedges for late nesting birds before you give any of your hedges a trim. 

Dead-heading daily will give your flower garden a great display throughout the summer months. 

Keep an eye out for black spot on your roses as well as aphid infestations as they can soon build up, and like the 

cabbage while caterpillars, require dealing with straight away as they will soon eat their way through any crop. 

With rain and warm sunshine weeds are always a problem but with a Dutch hoe and 15 minutes a day you can keep 

on top of them in most gardens. 

Looking forward, you may wish to take a few hardwood and semi-hardwood cuttings of your choice at this time of 

the year in damp sharp sand in a shady position. 

Towards the end of this month most nurseries and garden centres have a large display of bulbs for sale with a view 

of flowering next spring/summer for your enjoyment. 

Look out for winter flowering pansies, violas, ivy, silver leaf, euonymus, Cordeline, sage, thyme, rosemary which 

all look good in a basket or tub to give you a colourful display throughout the winter. 

 

50/50 CLUB 

Congratulations to the winners of the 50/50 Club draws for the June Bumper Draw, who were: 

 1
st
 £45 No. 21  Valerie Peden of Bulls Cross 

 2
nd

 £35 No. 70  Marion Locke of Upshire 

 3
rd

 £25 No. 28  David Wackett of Upshire 

 4
th
 £20 No. 34  Beryl Holland of Claverhambury 

 5
th
 £20 No. 69  Gina Smith of Enfield 

 

It is now time to begin Draw 8 of St Thomas’ 50/50 Club. 

There will still be monthly draws and the entry fee is £12.00 every six months (or £2 for every month of 

membership).  Each member is entitled to a maximum of two entries, couples can have four.  Please complete 

the form below and return it to me, along with your subscription to the address stated or alternatively you may 

pay by bank transfer to the church’s account St Thomas Church Upshire PCC, Sort code 404520, Account number 

00724505.  Please let me know if you do this so I can include your number in the Draw (email 

lynanddavewackett@hotmail.co.uk or phone 01992 711573).  If not enough subscriptions are received by the end 

of July, the July Draw will take place at the same time as the August Draw.    Good luck to everyone who enters. 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

St Thomas’ Church 50/50 Club Draw 8      July to December 2021 

 

I wish to become a member of St Thomas’ new 50/50 Club and enclose cash/cheque for £12 per entry (maximum 2 

per person).  Please make cheques payable to St Thomas’ Church and return your entries to Lyn Wackett, 94 

Upshire Road, Waltham Abbey, EN9 3PA. 

 

Name:  .............................................................................................................................. 

 

Address: .............................................................................................................................. 

 

Telephone: .............................................................................................................................. 

mailto:lynanddavewackett@hotmail.co.uk


 

STAMPS! 

Please continue to save your postage stamps and foreign or out of circulation coins – many charities can use them 

to raise funds.  At the moment we are supporting the Essex and Herts Air Ambulance.  Stamps and coins can be 

left with Lyn and Dave at 94 Upshire Road and left in the porch.  Note:  please remember to leave about ½” of 

envelope around the stamp.  Thank you. 

 

COPPER JAR 

Our thanks to the people who donated their coppers and small change to Water Aid via the Copper Jar.  £14 was 

raised in the last few months. 

 

TEDDIES FOR TRAGEDIES 

The latest Newsletter from Tricia Gibb: 

 

‘Due to the pandemic there is still very little or no movement of Teddies so my stocks have gradually increased.  

Thank you to everyone for your contributions and welcome to several new knitters who have taken up Teddy 

knitting during the lockdowns. 

 

In February and May I was pleased to be able to answer an appeal on Facebook for hand knitted Teddies to be 

given to NHS carers and frontline staff as a small token of appreciation for all their work during the pandemic.  I 

handed over 250 Teddies which were quarantined and placed in individual sterile bags before being handed out to 

staff in hospitals in London and locally.  The staff were “absolutely delighted… with the beautiful bears.  Please 

thank the donors very much from the nursing staff.”  In answer to another appeal from the same charity, some of 

my knitters were able to make red hats for very sick babies and orange ones for the less seriously ill ones. 

 

The 500 Teddies collected from me in March last year for Uganda, unfortunately, still haven’t yet left the UK due 

to the ongoing Covid restrictions plus the fact that the charity responsible for transporting them has had to seek an 

alternative shipping company as the original one is now unable to help.  I am assured that the Teddies are safe in 

the charity’s offices! 

 

In October, 1000 Teddies were collected by a local charity for inclusion in a container load of aid being sent from 

Birmingham to Syria.  Unfortunately, due to the second lockdown and ongoing restrictions at the border with 

Turkey, it was January before the container left the UK, arriving in Syria in May. 

 

In view of my large surplus of Teddies, I offered more to the same charity for their next consignment.  However, 

due to ever increasing restrictions imposed at the border by Turkey, they will go instead to Lebanon where, 

apparently, there is a huge Syrian refugee population in need of aid.  The Teddies, and other goods, will be going 

to help stock The Free Shop in Lebanon, where refugees and local people can “shop” free of charge. 

 

Keep well and stay safe, Tricia.’ 

 

SHOE BOXES 

Don’t forget to save your shoe boxes for the Blythswood Shoe Box Appeal later in the year.  Blythswood ask that 

we fill shoe boxes, covered in bright paper (lid and base separately as items need to be checked before going 

through customs) with items for babies, children and adults of all ages.  Items to go in should include toothbrush & 

paste, soap & flannel, hat, scarf & gloves, sweets (not chocolate or any sweets that contain chocolate), a small toy 

for the children and something of special interest for all other ages.  Other items could be hand cream, household 

candles, notebook & pen, pencils & crayons toiletries (but not talcum powder), socks, underwear, jewellery, small 

hand tools, etc, etc.  Boxes can be brought to Lyn & Dave at 94 Upshire Road or phone 01992 711573 for further 

information.  Empty boxes, or any items to go in them, can also be left as above.  Thank you. 

 

FLY TIPPING 

If you see anyone fly tipping in the forest, please take a note of the registration number of the vehicle, the make of 

the vehicle and any other information which might help track the perpetrators and then pass this information to the 

Corporation of London.  If you find any fly tipped rubbish please report it to the Corporation on the number below.  

The sooner such instances are reported, the better chance there is of finding out who is responsible. 

The number to ring is 0208 532 1010 which is a 24 hour number and messages will be passed onto the duty team. 

 

ANAGRAM 

The answer to the anagram is PHOTOGRAPH. 



 


